
Welcome to Hampton Junior School
Year 5 Parent Welcome Meeting 2024

Be the best you can be!



Welcome

Ms Helen Lockey (Executive Headteacher)
Mr Jon James(Head of School)

http://www.hpp.school/Welcome-Pack-HJS


HPP Vision

“A partnership where all children have the 
opportunity to reach excellence”



Year 5 Teachers

Mrs Gale/Miss Farrell Miss De Beer Miss Sarkar Miss Smith



Year 5 LSAs

Mrs Fraser Mrs Beaumont Miss Mullins Mrs Curd Mrs Kerr



Behaviour lead: Miss Miah

YOYOB Chart 

You Own Your Own Behaviour

Miss Miah





Year 5 Trips and Events

Hampton Court Palace

Thames River

The Science Museum 

Tudor Day

All Saints Church



Home-School Diary
On page 2 of the home school diary you will find 

the ‘home school agreement’ which we have created 

as a school. This agreement outlines what we expect 

from parents and pupils at HJS to ensure that we 

are working collaboratively to be the best we can be! 

Therefore, it is imperative that you spend time 

reading this page with your child so they understand 

the expectations. By completing the ‘New Pupil 

Information Form’ you confirm that both you and 

your child have read and understood the agreement. 

The forms will be checked by Mr James and Mrs 

Gale in the first few weeks of term. 



Home-School 
Diary

The expectation – children complete 

5 lots of reading, spellings and 

maths a week. It must then be 

signed by an adult to show that the 

work has been completed.

All log-in details, for the different 

online learning platforms, have been 

stuck in the front of the diaries.

9.9.24

16.9.24



Reading Scheme and Badges  



Google Classroom 
intialsurname18@hpp.school

The login details will be placed in the children’s home school 

diaries when they have been organised. We will also go 

through the steps to logging in with them in school. 

mailto:Intialsurname18@hpp.school


Maths Homework

In Year 5 this resource continues to support children for their preparation towards the KS2 Maths 

SATs and supports their multiplication knowledge.

HJS uses a fun and exciting online homework resource called Times Table

Rockstars and it is a huge success.



Spelling Homework

This will form part of your child’s weekly spelling homework and will involve them logging in to their

personal account and completing spelling games set by their class teacher.

HJS will continue to use an interactive and engaging online platform to support

spellings at home.



Supporting Your Child with Reading 
The most important thing to remember when reading with your child is to encourage them to read out 

loud! This will help you identify any words they find ‘tricky’. It is also essential to encourage your child 

to follow what they are reading by placing their finger on each word. 

It is also good to discuss the book with them. What do they like about the book? Who is their 

favourite character and why? What do they think will happen next? There are questions in the back 

of their home school diaries to support with this. 

You may like to try some paired reading. This is when you and the child read the sentence at exactly 

the same time. This will support the reluctant readers. 

You may want to take it in turns when reading. You could read a sentence first and then your child 

can read the next one. 

Audio books are also a great way of getting a child involved with reading and books. 

https://www.readingrocket

s.org/blogs/shanahan-

literacy/11-ways-parents-

can-help-their-children-read

https://www.readingrockets.org/blogs/shanahan-literacy/11-ways-parents-can-help-their-children-read


Uniform



PE kits

Your child will need to come into school wearing their full HJS 

Games kit on a Tuesday and Friday



Equipment

Glue sticks

Pencils

Rubber

Ruler
Purple pen

Yellow and 
green 

highlighters

Sharpener
Whiteboard Pen
(non-permanent) 

Blue Handwriting pen



Playtime
10.30-10.50

Children can bring a fresh fruit/vegetable snack, named if possible! Or they will have an opportunity to buy fruit 

for 10p – 20p from the fruit stall.

Lunchtime
12.15-1.15

• All children eating a hot meal are registered as they enter the lunch hall.

• All children need to bring a water bottle to school every day- this is the drink they have with their lunch. 

Play and lunch are typically the times where children lose items e.g. lunchboxes, jumpers etc. Please ensure everything 

your child brings into school is named!



Communication HJS is an extremely busy school and therefore it is vital that 

we maintain excellent communication with our families. We do 

this using the following:

•Phone calls

•Parenthub

•Emails
•The Buzz

•Facebook 

•Termly parent consultations

•Parent year group meetings

•Termly curriculum maps / newsletters
•Google Classroom

•Homeschool Diary

•Playground



Mental health and wellbeing at HJS

At Hampton Junior School, we understand that the emotional wellbeing of children is just as important as their physical health. Positive mental health allows 

children and young people to develop the resilience to cope with whatever life throws at them and grow into well-rounded, healthy adults.

• We are part of the 'Schools in Mind' Network run by the Anna Freud Centre for Children and families - This provides staff with training and resources to 

embed good mental health practices across the school community. It also provides excellent resources for parents.

• Many of our staff have undertaken 'Mental Health Champions' Foundation programme enabling them to better understand and support mental health and 

wellbeing.  

• We have a school Counsellor who is able to work with children across the partnership in supporting their mental health and wellbeing. We also have a Parent 

Support Advisor. Her role is to support parents in understanding and engaging with children’s learning and development.

• Through themed days and weeks such a ‘World Mental Health Day’, ‘Healthy Mind, Healthy Body week’ and ‘Mental Health and Wellbeing week’ and Nuffield 

Health workshops we regularly raise the profile of mental health and wellbeing. In addition, children are encouraged to participate in wellbeing activities including 

the junior jog. 

How can you support your child with mental health and wellbeing?

Ask you child to show you the mindfulness and growth mindset strategies they have been using in the classroom and encourage them to use these strategies at times 

when they might be feeling uncomfortable or experiencing negative emotions.

Where can you get help if you are concerned about your child's mental health and wellbeing?

For information and advice on a range of mental health needs we can recommend the parent and carer’s section on the website www.annafreud.org 

https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/advice-for-parents-and-carers-talking-mental-health-with-young-

people-at-primary-school/

https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/advice-for-parents-and-carers-talking-mental-health-with-young-people-at-primary-school/


What does the school do to keep children safe online?

- Children are exposed to online safety throughout lessons where Chromebook are used as well as through 

one explicitly taught online safety lesson each term. 

- Internet safety week 

-Regular CPD for staff 

-Safe web filtering. 

What should you be aware of?

- Age restrictions for apps such as TikTok and Whatsapp - both of these apps have a user age of at 

least 13. 

- There are various online resources available to support both you and your child when they are online. 
Thinkuknow.co.uk
Parents protect.co.uk
Commonsensemedia.org



Walking Home/Mobile Phones 

Please ensure that you have filled in the e-form so 

your child’s class teacher has the most up to date 

information regarding your child. 



Mobile phones at HJS 

From Year 5, children are able to bring a phone to school once a permission eform has been completed. However, HPP are also supporting an initiative to help 

our parents who would like to delay giving their child a smartphone, to connect with each other. 

Evidence of the risks of childhood smartphone use includes:

∙ Depression, feelings of aggression, suicidal thoughts and low self-confidence increase for every year younger a child is when given a smartphone

∙ 27% of children see porn before age 11

∙ There’s been a 1,058% increase since 2019 of webpages showing sexual abuse of 7-10 year olds, often recorded by the child in their own bedroom

∙ 84% of bullying to children with smartphones happens online

∙ Habitual use of smartphones causes musculoskeletal problems

Alternative safer phones and products for contacting and tracking your children are recommended, such as smartwatches, brick phones and trackers (see 

www.delaysmartphones.org.uk/alternatives for info.)

There is also a HJS parent WhatsApp group, connecting HJS parents who would like to delay, to reassure parents their child won’t be ‘left out’ without a 

smartphone, and for sharing information about the other safer products available. You are welcome to join via this link:

https://chat.whatsapp.com/C6SqrQEvwDO7W4HyqKujTm

http://www.delaysmartphones.org.uk/alternatives
https://chat.whatsapp.com/C6SqrQEvwDO7W4HyqKujTm


All absence requests must go to the office. 

Attendance 



Volunteering Meetings  

Key Dates (must attend one date for safeguarding training )

Friday 20th September- Hampton Junior School- 2:30pm

Wednesday 25th September – Hampton Infant School-

9:00am

Friday 27th September – Hampton Junior School – 9:15am



If you have any questions please speak to your class teacher.


